

May 3, 2018

Councilmember Paul Krekorian, Chair Budget & Finance Committee – Los Angeles City Council 200 N. Spring Street Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Councilmember Krekorian:

We are honored to be presenting today to the City Council's Budget & Finance Committee as part of the Fix LA Coalition, a partnership between the Coalition of City Unions and faith, environmental and community organizations that are working together to ensure that Los Angeles works for all of us.

Today I will be presenting to you about an urgent topic that is facing immigrant families living in public housing in Los Angeles, so called "mixed families." I am providing this letter to provide more details on this complicated but important policy issue.

As the City contemplates investing \$438 million to addressing homelessness, we must make some funding available for the over 2,000 "mixed families" who are facing housing instability.

We are asking you to do two things for "mixed families" living in LA's public housing:

- Hold hearings and have the housing authority tell us exactly how many families are considered "mixed families," and how much above 30% of their income they are paying in rent
- Dedicate local funds to make public housing affordable for all of us

Background on the affordability crisis for public housing "mixed families"

In the 1990s, HUD implemented new "pro-ration" rules, where each individual tenant was entitled to an equal portion of the rental subsidy the household receives. The rental subsidy is the difference between the "flat rent" (the maximum amount the Housing Authority would ever charge for that apartment) and the income-based rent, which is based on 30% of the household income. The difference between those figures is "the subsidy."

Under the pro-ration model, each household member receives their own portion of the subsidy. If two people live in the household, the subsidy is divided into two parts. If five people live there, it is divided into five parts, and so on... When any member of the household does not qualify for subsidy (usually because of immigration status), the family is considered "mixed status," and portion of the subsidy for the unqualified individual(s) is withheld. The household must pay that in addition to their income-based rent. It does not matter if the person who does qualify is the primary breadwinner, or a retired senior citizen with no income whatsoever. The rental subsidy is always divided equally and then "pro-rated."

Ever since this model went into effect, "mixed status" families in public housing have technically been rent-burdened, paying more than 30% of their household income for the rent. In Los Angeles, flat rents had traditionally been "maintenance-based" (based on the amount the housing authority actually would need to charge to maintain the units), and flat rents were reasonably low, keeping the rent burden on "mixed status" families manageable, if not ideal.

However, this situation was exacerbated enormously when Congress passed a new law directing all public housing

authorities to raise flat rents to *no less than* 85% of fair market rents. In Los Angeles, implementation of this law has begun, and we are now in the middle of three years of flat rent increases of 35% per year. These increases will continue as long as market rates for rental housing in Los Angeles remain high, and will increase every year as the market increases.

We have already seen some people being displaced from public housing because they can't afford the new rents, which can be 50%, 75%, and in some cases even 100% or more of their income.

The Housing Authority of the City of Los Angeles (HACLA) has told us that 25%-30% of all families in public housing in LA are "mixed status," and in San Fernando Gardens the proportion may be as high as 35%. That means over 150 families in our community, and nearly 2,000 across the city, are rent-burdened or severely rent-burdened, even though they live in public housing.

We have already seen the severe impacts this is having. One woman is facing the threat of displacement and homelessness because she cannot afford the rent after she kicked out her abusive husband, who was both the primary income-earner, and also qualified for subsidy (she is not). Her household's rent is going up even though her household's income has gone down. We do not want abused women to have to choose between staying in an abusive situation, or losing their housing for themselves and their children.

Another family has had to take their 21-year-old daughter, who is not qualified for subsidy, off of their lease. She now lives in the streets. This situation breaks the family's hearts, but their only other option was to all end up the streets because they could not afford the pro-rated rent.

We understand that it will be difficult to solve this problem, either through an Act of Congress or action by the HUD Secretary, until the situation in Washington, DC changes. However, we have not given up hope and we will continue to fight for every family's housing stability.

Working with Public Counsel and Brandon Weiss, Professor of Law at the University of Missouri, Kansas City, as well as our national network of community organizations, People's Action, we have developed a proposal for the city to intervene with a separate subsidy stream that could provide housing stability to "mixed status" families without violating HUD rules.

Our biggest challenge now, though, is that we do not have precise data from HACLA that we need to turn our idea into a solution.

Therefore, to help "mixed status" families, we are asking you for two things:

- 1. Commit to working with us to find long-term solutions to ensure federally-subsidized housing is affordable to <u>all</u> Los Angeles families who need it.
- 2. Request data from HACLA about the current situation in LA's public housing, asking them to share with you
 - a) precisely how many families are "mixed status," both the number and as a percentage,
 - b) and what the total amount of subsidy is that these families do not receive because of the *pro-ration* system (in other words, how much are all of the "mixed status" families paying above the 30% of income standard?).

With this data, we will be able to understand the total amount of subsidy we would need to create equity for all families in Los Angeles' public housing, regardless of immigration status or any other factor.

Thank you again for taking the time to listen to us today.

Sincerely,

Daisy Vega, Treasurer & Mar Vista Gardens Member



Kathryn Wishard <info@actionnetwork.org> Reply-To: wakiauntkaki@aol.com To: richard.williams@lacity.org Thu, May 3, 2018 at 4:41 AM

Richard Williams,

RE: Council file No. 18-0600

I understand that the LA City Council is considering Mayor Garcetti's request to increase the budget for Vision Zero to \$91 million dollars.

Based on what was done on Venice Blvd. in Mar Vista, I have zero confidence that this money will be used wisely.

The road diet on Venice Blvd., what our community refers to as the lane thefts, has not made the boulevard any safer. Using 6 month project data from LADOT, we know that collisions per 1 million vehicle miles traveled have gone up from 3.00 pre-project to 3.22 post-project and injury collisions per 1 million vehicle miles traveled have gone up from 1.95 pre-project to 2.33 post-project.

What the lane thefts have done is create numerous collateral effects, among them:

- 1) Gridlock on Venice Blvd. which is affecting LAFD emergency response times during peak travel hours;
- 2) A serious cut-through traffic problem in our neighborhoods because the traffic volume on Venice Blvd. has been decreased by LADOT from 46,500 to 31,000 cars per day; and,
- 3) Small businesses are hurting because reducing the lanes by 33% from 6 to 4 has resulted in 33% fewer potential customers driving down Venice Blvd.;

Since its implementation in 2015, traffic related fatalities have increased under Vision Zero. I urge you to ask LADOT for an explanation why this program isn't performing to expectations before you give it more money.

I also urge you to join us in asking for the lanes to be restored on Venice Blvd.

Thank you,

Kathryn A. Wishard

Kathryn Wishard wakiauntkaki@aol.com

427 Concord Street

El Segundo, California 90245



Robert Gallion <gallion1@earthlink.net> Reply-To: gallion1@earthlink.net To: richard.williams@lacity.org Thu, May 3, 2018 at 5:17 PM

Richard Williams,

RE: Council file No. 18-0600

I understand that the LA City Council is considering Mayor Garcetti's request to increase the budget for Vision Zero to \$91 million dollars.

Based on what was done on Venice Blvd. in Mar Vista, I have zero confidence that this money will be used wisely.

The road diet on Venice Blvd., what our community refers to as the lane thefts, has not made the boulevard any safer. Using 6 month project data from LADOT, we know that collisions per 1 million vehicle miles traveled have gone up from 3.00 pre-project to 3.22 post-project and injury collisions per 1 million vehicle miles traveled have gone up from 1.95 pre-project to 2.33 post-project.

What the lane thefts have done is create numerous collateral effects, among them:

- 1) gridlock on Venice Blvd which is affecting LAFD emergency response times during peak travel hours
- 2) a serious cut through traffic problem in our neighborhoods because the traffic volume on Venice Blvd has been decreased by LADOT from 46,500 to 31,000 cars a day
- 3) small businesses are hurting because reducing the lanes by 33% from 6 to 4 has resulted in 33% fewer potential customers driving down Venice Blvd.

Since its implementation in 2015, traffic related fatalities have increased under Vision Zero. I urge you to ask LADOT for an explanation why this program isn't performing to expectations before you give it more money.

I also urge you to join us in asking for the lanes to be restored on Venice Blvd.

Thank you,

Robert Gallion gallion1@earthlink.net 3350 Colonial Ave Los Angeles, California 90066



olivia shores <info@actionnetwork.org> Reply-To: shoresovenice@yahoo.com To: richard.williams@lacity.org Thu, May 3, 2018 at 7:38 PM

Richard Williams,

RE: Council file No. 18-0600

I understand that the LA City Council is considering Mayor Garcetti's request to increase the budget for Vision Zero to \$91 million dollars.

Based on what was done on Venice Blvd. in Mar Vista, I have zero confidence that this money will be used wisely.

The road diet on Venice Blvd., what our community refers to as the lane thefts, has not made the boulevard any safer. Using 6 month project data from LADOT, we know that collisions per 1 million vehicle miles traveled have gone up from 3.00 pre-project to 3.22 post-project and injury collisions per 1 million vehicle miles traveled have gone up from 1.95 pre-project to 2.33 post-project.

What the lane thefts have done is create numerous collateral effects, among them:

- 1) gridlock on Venice Blvd which is affecting LAFD emergency response times during peak travel hours
- 2) a serious cut through traffic problem in our neighborhoods because the traffic volume on Venice Blvd has been decreased by LADOT from 46,500 to 31,000 cars a day
- 3) small businesses are hurting because reducing the lanes by 33% from 6 to 4 has resulted in 33% fewer potential customers driving down Venice Blvd.

Since its implementation in 2015, traffic related fatalities have increased under Vision Zero. I urge you to ask LADOT for an explanation why this program isn't performing to expectations before you give it more money.

I also urge you to join us in asking for the lanes to be restored on Venice Blvd.

Thank you,

olivia shores shoresovenice@yahoo.com 2333 clement ave Venice, California 90291



claudette shores <shores2@ca.rr.com> Reply-To: shores2@ca.rr.com To: richard.williams@lacity.org Thu, May 3, 2018 at 7:40 PM

Richard Williams,

RE: Council file No. 18-0600

I understand that the LA City Council is considering Mayor Garcetti's request to increase the budget for Vision Zero to \$91 million dollars.

Based on what was done on Venice Blvd. in Mar Vista, I have zero confidence that this money will be used wisely.

The road diet on Venice Blvd., what our community refers to as the lane thefts, has not made the boulevard any safer. Using 6 month project data from LADOT, we know that collisions per 1 million vehicle miles traveled have gone up from 3.00 pre-project to 3.22 post-project and injury collisions per 1 million vehicle miles traveled have gone up from 1.95 pre-project to 2.33 post-project.

What the lane thefts have done is create numerous collateral effects, among them:

- 1) gridlock on Venice Blvd which is affecting LAFD emergency response times during peak travel hours
- 2) a serious cut through traffic problem in our neighborhoods because the traffic volume on Venice Blvd has been decreased by LADOT from 46,500 to 31,000 cars a day
- 3) small businesses are hurting because reducing the lanes by 33% from 6 to 4 has resulted in 33% fewer potential customers driving down Venice Blvd.

Since its implementation in 2015, traffic related fatalities have increased under Vision Zero. I urge you to ask LADOT for an explanation why this program isn't performing to expectations before you give it more money.

I also urge you to join us in asking for the lanes to be restored on Venice Blvd.

Thank you,

claudette shores shores2@ca.rr.com 212 carroll canal ct venice. California 90291



NO! to Increased in Funding for Vision Zero LA

Thu, May 3, 2018 at 8:05 PM

Richard Williams,

RE: Council file No. 18-0600

What you did to Venice is terrible!!! I am an avid bike rider who goes through the area about 10 times a week, and I am terrified every time I have to do it.

Worse, I see emergency vehicles stuck all the time.

IT WASN'T BROKEN!!! Please put the lanes back!!!

Thank you,

Arthur Barrow

ARTHUR BARROW bigear@ix.netcom.com 3620 MAPLEWOOD AVE LOS ANGELES, California 90066